
December 14, 2021 
 
The Honorable Doug Parker  
Assistant Secretary for Occupational Safety and Health  
U.S. Department of Labor  
200 Constitution Avenue, NW  
Washington, D.C.  20210 
 
Dear Mr. Parker: 
 
I write regarding the Department of Labor’s Emergency Temporary Standard (ETS) protecting 
workers in health care and related settings from exposure to COVID-19.1   
 
In the months following publication of the ETS on June 21, 2021, COVID-19 remains a grave 
danger to workers.  According to the Peterson Center on Healthcare and Kaiser Family 
Foundation, COVID-19 was the third leading cause of death in the U.S. in November 2021.2  
The spread of the Delta variant reversed the downward trend in deaths per day from the virus 
starting in August 2021, and the increase continues:  while COVID-19 claimed 1,100 lives per 
day on average in November 2021, that number climbed to almost 1,600 lives per day in the first 
eight days of December 2021.3  Additionally, just within the past few weeks, a new variant—
Omicron—has been detected and has started to spread in at least 31 states.4 
 
The June 2021 ETS was promulgated pursuant to section 6(c) of the Occupational Safety and 
Health Act, which directs the Department to publish a final standard “no later than six months 
after publication of the emergency standard.”5  That statutory deadline is December 21. Given 
the approaching deadline, and the ongoing grave danger posed by COVID-19 to some of the 

 
1 Occupational Exposure to COVID-19; Emergency Temporary Standard; Interim Final Rule, 86 Fed. Reg. 32376 
(June 21, 2021). 
2 Jared Ortaliza et al., COVID-19 Preventable Mortality and Leading Cause of Death Ranking, PETERSON-KFF 
HEALTH SYS. TRACKER, Dec. 10, 2021, https://www.healthsystemtracker.org/brief/covid19-and-other-leading-
causes-of-death-in-the-us/. 
3 Id. 
4 See Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, Omicron Variant: What You Need to Know, Dec. 13, 2021, 
Omicron Variant: What You Need to Know | CDC (stating that the variant was reported to the World Health 
Organization on November 24th and reporting that at least one case of the variant has been detected in 31 states).    
5 29 U.S.C § 655(c)(3). 
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nation’s most essential workers, I request that you indicate whether the Department plans to 
publish a final COVID-19 standard to protect health care workers and on what schedule. Please 
provide a reply by Friday, December 17, 2021.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Tanisha Wilburn at Tanisha.Wilburn@mail.house.gov.  
Please direct all official correspondence to the Committee’s Chief Clerk, Rasheedah Hasan, at 
Rasheedah.Hasan@mail.house.gov.  Thank you for your attention to this matter, and I look 
forward to your response.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
           
ROBERT C. “BOBBY” SCOTT 
Chairman 
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